
 MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​ June 3, 2021 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Interim Director Dave Campbell at 1800 hours.  There were 35 Legion Riders and two guests present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Interim Director Dave Campbell – present
Assistant Gerald Turnage – excused
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Sherry Faughn – present

Sgt-At-Arms Bill Plate – excused
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms – Cecil Goodin, Christine Goodin - present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Webmaster - Nancy Bates - present
Safety Office – Dave Neighbors - Present
The Director introduced new members:

None
Guests:  Dave & Marcie Lewis, June Wilkerson
There were no June birthdays present.
Secretary’s Report

Debbie Alderson, Secretary, reported the minutes for the May 6th meeting had been sent electronically to the members.  A correction was submitted by Don and DeeDee Cryderman concerning the Fallen Riders Scholarship.  It should have read: Fallen Riders Scholarship applications ARE due to us/in hand - NLT 31 July, and are NOT awarded to the student, until they have enrolled back into school and into their 2nd year, around the middle of August. (This scholarship is only awarded to 2nd year students, and not be awarded until they enroll back into school, for their 2nd year).  
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the minutes be accepted as corrected. Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Sherry Faughn reported that we had a balance of $5,340.02 on May 6, 2021 with income of $185.95, expenses of $300.00 leaving a balance of $5,225.97 on June 4, 2021.  There is now a balance of $3,678.40 in the Legacy Ride Fund, $2,689.35 in the Fallen Riders Scholarship Fund and a balance of $2,765.00 in the Bike Night Fund.
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Safety Officer Report – Dave Neighbors

Safety Office Dave gave the following report: 
THREE DIFFERENT TYPES OF CRASHES IN CORNERS
Doing Nothing

The first is doing nothing and running straight off the road. This sounds funny on the surface but it is much more common than you think. It generally happens when the rider panics and freezes up or they target, fixate on some object on the side of the road, like a guard rail, oncoming traffic, a tree, or maybe a ditch. Doing nothing to correct the problem of running wide in a corner rarely achieves the hoped-for outcome. So we want to correct this.

High Side Crash

The second kind of crash is called a high side…this is also a very dangerous crash for the rider. This happens as the rider gets too aggressive with the rear brake causing it to lock up and slide and then quickly releases the brake. The release of the brake causes the tire to quickly regain traction and throws the rider over the handlebars or the high side of the motorcycle. You will also see this on the track sometimes when a rider gets too aggressive with the throttle in a corner causing the tire to spin up and then releases the throttle with the same result. On the street however it is most often caused by poor brake application.

Low Side Crash

The third type of crash is called a low-side. A low side crash can occur when a rider locks up one of the tires and keeps it locked causing the tires to slide out from under the rider. Or what happens often on cruisers is they run out of lean angle causing hard parts to hit the pavement and eventually lifting the tire from the ground causing the tires to slide out from under the rider.

So, let’s say we are approaching a corner and we totally blow the entry speed. We are going faster than we want to, the corner is sharper than we expected and we think we are going to crash or run wide.

Low Side is Preferable 

First: remember earlier we talked about the three types of crashes that can occur in a corner: do nothing and run off the road, high side, and low side. If you have to have one of these three crashes, the low side crash is generally the preferred type of crash.

Why: running off the road puts you into trees, guard rails, curbs, and all the stuff you want to avoid, and it puts you there at full speed. High-side throws you high into the air over the top of the motorcycle. Once you do hit the pavement, you still have a slide until you come to a stop. But even worse you have a motorcycle that is sliding or even worse tumbling right behind you.

On a low side crash, your fall is from a few inches, the slide is not good but you are wearing your gear…right? And, the motorcycle is out in front of you and moving further away from you. If you are going to crash those are all wins in my book.

Road StrategyBy Kevin @ MCriderApril 23, 2021

Safety Office Dave then announced the following rides:

June 12th – Chapter 229, Lake Ozark Poker Run starts at Rock Island – 10:00 am signup

June 12th – Chapter 57 Bevier – Poker Run – starts at 9:00 am in Bevier

June 17th - Chapter 5 Dinner Ride – Schultes - 6:00 pm KSU 6:30 pm
June 19th – California Eagles – meet at Hyvee - 9:00am KSU 9:30 am
June 19th – VFW in Columbia is having a Poker Run

June 24th – Bike Night, Capital Bluffs, 6:00 – 10:00 pm 

      

(if you plan to help with the event be there around 4:30 pm)
June 24, 25, 26, 27 – Legacy Ride (if you want to group ride to Joplin/Webb City meet at the 

         

Post 11:30 am KSU 12:00 noon)

Safety Office Dave offered to show you, after the meeting, how to neatly fold your chaps to take up less room in the bike storage.
Sgt. At Arms Bill Plate
Absent – no report.
Historian Report

Historian Barbara Turnage
No Report
Judge Advocate Report

Judge Advocate Rick explained some of the details of the June 19th Poker Run in California.  Proceeds will go to “Playing for Payton,” a child that was burned in a fire at a day care center.
Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director Gerald Turnage
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Chaplain Report

Chaplain Charlie gave the report:
PEACE – A PRICELESS COMMODITY

The older I get, the more valuable simply being at peace becomes. World events, a divided nation, and multiple threats to our freedoms all contribute to anxiety, anger and bitterness.  And so many times things that should not go wrong in our lives…go wrong!  All of this is designed to rob us of our peace.

One of the things you and I have to be careful about is letting people steal our peace.  There are people that are selfish; that will cause problems for us; that will not treat us well.  They can make us angry and bitter, and those things only hurt us.  I heard it said that bitterness is like drinking poison, expecting it to kill the other person – but it never does - it only harms us.

The Bible has a lot to say about being peaceful.


Do not be anxious about anything, but in everything by prayer and petitions with thanksgiving, let your requests be made known to God, and as a result, the peace of God that surpasses all understanding will guard your hearts and your thoughts since you are in union with Christ Jesus.  Philippians 4:6-7

We’ve got to learn to let our anxieties go – pray, petition God and trust Him. Then we’re going to let go our desire to tell people off.  We’re going to let our frustration go. We’re going to let our bitterness go. Why? Because our peace is such a valuable commodity that we can’t afford to lose it!

As a result the peace of God that surpasses all understanding will guard your hearts and your thought since you are in union with Christ Jesus.  Peace – a priceless commodity – don’t give it away so easily.    –Chaplain Charlie
Webmaster’s Report

Webmaster Nancy reported she is in need of pictures of the Scavenger Hunt.
Committee Reports:

No committee reports were given.
Old Business

No old business was discussed.
​New Business
Director Dave announced that due to the Legacy Ride happening during the next Bike Night, volunteers are needed to show up to help Dan Levasseur, Gerald and Barbara Turnage.  Please let them know if you can help.

MOTION:  Steve Spayde made a motion starting next year to start keeping some of the money from making projects for other veteran causes in the area (i.e. Welcome Home), not to give it all to the Legacy Ride.

Discussion was held.

MOTION:  Dave Neighbors moved we table this motion.  Motion was seconded by Steve Spayde.  Motion passed unanimously. 

50/50 raffle

Assistant Sgt. At Arms Cecil Goodin had Donnie Faughn draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $84/$42 in the raffle and it was won by Steve Spayde who donated it back to the Legion Ride Fund.
A closing prayer was presented Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1845 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, July 1 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Interim Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Dave Campbell
(davcamp366@aol.com)
Asst. Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Gerald Turnage
(ggturnage@gmail.com)
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Debbie Alderson 
(dalderson49@gmail.com)

Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Sherry Faughn
(Faughn.Sherry27@yahoo.com)

Sgt-at-Arms . . . . . . . . . . . .
Bill Plate

(billpl8@yahoo.com)
Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
Rick Derks

(Rick.Derks@gmail.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


